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Court Fields School 
Parent Weekly ‘What’s Happening’ Bulletin 

Message from Mrs Matthews                                                                   Friday 30th September 2022 

Not much space for me this week, but I wanted to thank everyone 
who has been involved in our Open Evenings and Open Mornings 
over the last 2 weeks. They have been so well attended, and we 
have received such lovely feedback about our school, including 
these two super comments on our feedback board in the Staff Room. 
It means such a lot that our 
progress as a school is noticed 
and acknowledged by our 
community, and that we are 
supported by not only our 
current families, but by so many 
more that want to be part of our 
journey.  Thank you for all your 
support. Have a lovely 
weekend.  

Best wishes, Mrs Matthews 

Achieve | Belong | Participate 

School Formula 1 Championship Race Report 

The Court Fields Cars Drivers Championships started with a bang, with the first race at 
Albert Park. We had the largest starting line up so far, with some new talent joining us 
from Year 7. Isaac P has the full race report: 

Over the first round Norris started pole but fell back at the start, as multiple midfield 
battles took place, but nothing could stop Cross, a newcomer to the drivers 
championships from winning the season opener in Melbourne. In a race with many 
technical problems, reigning champion Hutchinson failed to finish as well as Cox, Miles, 
Norris and Vinall. The next race will be held in Singapore, using the Marina Bay circuit. 

Senior and Deputy Senior Year 11 Prefects 

It was fantastic to get some lovely photos of our Senior Prefects, Emily and Josh, and our Deputy Senior 
Prefects, Eddie, Jack, Lily and Sophie. They have been 
discussing their priorities for the Senior Prefect Improvement 
Plan, which forms a key part of our School Improvement Plan. 
Our students helping develop our school—what a team they 
are! Thanks to them for their hard work so far. 
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A FIRST for Miss 
Hunt running the 

Bristol 1/2 Marathon 
on Sunday, supported 
by Mr Williams, Head 
of Year 7, who made 
sure that she crossed 

the finish line. 

“Don’t fear moving 
slowly forward…fear standing still.” 

Book of the Week—2022 
Carnegie Winner 

October, October by Katya Balen 

A classic in the making for anyone 
who ever longed to be WILD.  

October and her dad live in the 

woods. They sleep in the house Dad 
built for them and eat the food they 

grow in the vegetable patches. They 
know the trees and the rocks and the lake and stars 

like best friends. They read the books they buy in 

town again and again until the pages are soft and 
yellow - until next year's town visit. They live in the 

woods and they are wild. Until the year October turns 
eleven. That's the year October rescues a baby owl. 
It's the year Dad falls out of the biggest tree in their 

woods. The year the woman who calls herself 
October's mother comes back. The year everything 
changes. Written in Katya Balen's heart-stoppingly 
beautiful style, this book is a feast for the senses, 
filled with the woodsmoke smell of crisp autumn 

mornings and the sound of wellies squelching in river 
mud. And, as October fights to find the space to be 
wild in the whirling chaos of the world beyond the 

woods, it is also a feast for the soul. 

DIARY DATES 

10th October 

 in support of Mental 
Health  

12th-14th October 

Year 7 Camp 

20th October  

Year 11 Parents Evening 

2024 Ski Trip 

The ski trip is in February 2024. 
The trip is open to all Year 

groups and we will be skiing 
in the Austrian 

resort of Zillertal 
Arena. Please 

see Mrs 
Greenfield for 

more information.  

 

U14 Girls County Cup 

Another fantastic girls football 
session tonight with over 35 girls 
attending. Lots of upcoming 
fixtures to look forward to for the 
girls, including county and national 
cup. First up is U14s girls v 
Preston School in the County Cup 
at home next week.  

Year 9 Rugby 

A big well done to our very 
talented Year 9 rugby 
team on a superb perfor-
mance, overcoming a well
-organised Kingsmead 
team 50 - 17. Onto next 
week against Heathfield. 
Well done boys!  


